
Minutes of Adams County Certified Local Government Commission                         August 9, 2022 

 

Nancy Carmichael called the meeting to order at 10:00am held at the Corning City Hall.  Present 
were Nancy Carmichael, Jon Brokaw, Dick Blazek, Joan Haley, Jim Reynolds, and Linda Sargent.  
Absent were Saundra Leininger and Marti Gebbie.  Commissioners welcomed Roger Hull and 
Linda Newsome as guests in attendance. 

Reynolds moved and Haley seconded the approval of the agenda.  All Ayes. 

Haley moved and Blazek seconded the approval of the July minutes.  All Ayes. 

Nancy reviewed the budget balance of $13,820. 

Commissioners discussed distribution of the township report books for Carl, Colony, and 
Washington Townships.  Dick will deliver them to the township clerks.  Nancy explained the 
contents of the notebooks for the benefit of our visitors. 

Commissioners unanimously agreed to move future CLG meetings to the second Tuesday of 
each month with a starting time of 10:00am.   

Jim provided a detailed plan for a field trip to visit the seven cemeteries recommended for the 
Ground Penetrating Radar Survey.  Commissioners agreed to carpool and meet at the 
Carmichael Cabin at 8:30am on September 13th.  Jim handed out copies of a map with a 
suggested route.  Commissioners were very appreciative of Jim’s thorough research and 
preparation for the field trip. 

Jim also met with Becky Bissell, Adams County Auditor, who provided an updated list of contact 
information for the cemetery board presidents, clerks, and trustees for each township.  Jim 
made copies for the commissioners. 

Commissioners agreed to plan a time for research as a group at the Corning public library later 
in September or early October.  Visits to the five family burial sites would also be discussed at 
this time. 

The Chamber Live event scheduled for the CLG on August 12th was postponed. 

Linda Newsome will talk to Diane Shipley about a date to meet with commissioners about the 
Wayside Inn sign. 

Nancy mentioned that the Dallas County Board of Supervisors invited Adams County 
representation to a recognition of a historic architect event.  Carolyn Engel and Donna Hogan 
agreed to represent Adams County. 

Meeting adjourned at 11:05am.                               Respectfully submitted:  Jon Brokaw, Secretar 

    


